HARWICH   RECREATION   & YOUTH COMMISSION   MINUTES

MEETING DATE, TIME, & PLACE:
Wednesday April 24th, 2019 5:30 PM - Recreation Office, 100 Oak St., Harwich, MA 02645. 

COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT: 
John Mahan, David Nixon, Lee Culver, Jan Bowers and Michael Hurley. 
RECREATION STAFF PRESENT:


Lee Ames
OTHERS PRESENT:




Brett Fournier
PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS:

Brett Fournier, Nauset Crew addressed the Commission about their programs at Long Pond and the participants. Gave hand outs showing where they want to place a trailer throughout the year from 3/30 to 10/30 plus a rack on the beach for spring & fall and 3 racks during the summer stored where the docks are placed. 
 RECREATION AND MAINTENANCE MATTERS

· Approval of Minutes from 3/26/19
A motion was made by Michael Hurley to accept the minutes from 3/26/19 as written; the motion was seconded by David Nixon. Vote is in favor, 4 in favor, 0 against, 1 abstains.
Director’s Report- Commission Meeting- Wednesday, 4-24-19

· Smoking Prohibition- I will be attending the Board of Health Meeting on May 13 where they will be holding a public meeting to confirm the new regulation on prohibition of smoking on town properties. 

· Brooks Park Restroom- The water is being hooked up to the new restroom facility at Brooks Park.  The cost of the water hookup is going to be around $1000 less than we had originally anticipated.  

· Dogs on Beaches- The new regulation for dog on beaches that the Commission approved at their March meeting will be placed on the first Board of Selectmen agenda in May.  

· Water Bottle Petition Article- I met with the Town Administrator and he told me that they are working to alter the petition article to say that the sale of bottled water on town property is prohibited.  Originally all sale or use of plastic bottles on town properties would have been prohibited.  This allows us to continue to provide our outdoor summer staff with waters on hot days.  I will be informing our new mobile vendors that there is a possibility that they may not be able to sell beverages in plastic bottles.  Cans are allowed.  

· Kayak Rentals at Cahoons- I talked to the highway department vehicle maintenance foreman regarding how we could store kayaks and stand up paddleboards at Cahoons during the summer months.  He is currently looking into a grant that is available for lockable trailers.  The grant could provide up to $5000 funding for a trailer.  

· Summer 2019- We will be conducting most of our summer interviews during school vacation week.  We have openings at all positions.  We are also finalizing the summer brochure and it should be available at Recreation Office and on-line within the next week.  We are adding a new program this year for Pre-Summer Camp.  Our official camp does not begin until July 1, so we will be offering a scaled back camp for the last 2 weeks of June for Harwich residents. 

· Summer Kick Off Event- For the third year we will be hosting the Summer Kick Off Event in collaboration with Brooks Library.  It will be held on Friday June 21 on the fields behind the Community Center.  The library will be providing the entertainment and we will be providing the food for grilling and some games for the event.  This is in addition to our normal early registration period for the entire month of May for Harwich residents.  

· Easter Egg Hunt- The annual Easter Egg Hunt will be held on Veterans Memorial Field Complex on Friday April 19 at 3:30 pm rain or shine. 

· Spring Programs- we are seeing really good numbers for our spring youth programming with well over 200 youth signed up for spring programs.  

· Maintenance Report -
· Marcia West a resident of the Red River Beach area would like to repair & restore the map box at Red River Beach.  Commission members thought this was a fine idea as long as there was no damage done to the map.
· Dave Nixon asked if anyone had seen the broken sign at Red River Beach. Eric said he has reported it to DPW and they would be repairing it.
· Budget Report - A verbal budget report was given to Commission members by the Director.  
· Chairman’s Report - 
· Chairman - John Mahan
· Susan Poole told John Mahan she is happy with the Commission’s decision to compromise on weekends only for no dogs on the beaches from Labor Day through Columbus Day.
· John met with the Town Administrator at Brooks Park for the final sign off on the new restroom plumbing. The Restroom needs to go back to the Planning Board for a site plan review. They also talked about a temporary occupancy permit for the summer.
· Town Council is still researching the parcel on Earle Road.

· John, Eric, Boo, Sean, Brian and Mary Henderson met about the lights at WHF. There are several ballasts that are shorting and blowing out banks of lights at one time. Musco Lighting estimated to replace the lights would be around $400,000. Chris Clark asked Sean Libby to find out what the repairs would be and the estimate from Musco Lighting was around $30k.  They also talked about a master plan for Whitehouse Field, moving the bullpens and some other things. 
· Liaison Reports - 
· Community Preservation Committee – David Nixon
·  Things are moving forward to Town Meeting
· Facilities Committee - Lee Culver 
· The Community Center has another successful Children’s Egg Hunt this year.
MISC CORRESPONDENCE
· None 
OLD BUSINESS  
· Earle Road Recreation Property

· Steve Wilson Recognition Design Plan 

· Use of Facility Form, Port-o-Potties
· Beach Sticker Policy Discussion - 2 stickers per household. - Tabled to May meeting with discussion and a possible vote.
NEW BUSINESS
· Nauset Crew Use of Long Pond - See Public Presentations
· Beach Sign Updates, firearms - The Commission will place a sign at the beach only during hunting season.
· Whitehouse Field Improvements - See Chairman's report.
· Next regular meeting to be posted for Tuesday, May 28th, 2019.

OPEN SESSION*
· John Mahan - Requested CPC ideas from Commission members for 2020 at the May meeting . 
· David Nixon wants to see Sand Pond refurbishment in the CPC mix for 2020 articles.

ADJOURN MEETING

A motion to adjourn was made by Michael Hurley at 6:35 pm, David Nixon seconded the motion. Vote is unanimous, 5 in favor, 0 against. 
Submitted by:


Lee Ames, Executive Assistant

Harwich Recreation & Youth

Secretary to the Commission
